
“OSHA is missing,” reports Peg Seminario AFL safety
director. The Federal Agency that protects workers has
been moved to an undisclosed location to avoid further
contact with members of the teachers union, recently
exposed as a terrorist organization by the Bush
Administration.

The move is easy for the agency since the Bush
administration has worked for three years to keep the agency
from doing anything. Safety regulation and workplace
inspections have been replaced with recommendations and
‘voluntary compliance’.

“We like it like that,” said Chris Tampio of National
Association of Manufacturers (NAM), “You don’t always have
to have big regulations with a threat of enforcement.”

The Bush administration denied that the Drug Enforcement
Agency would follow OSHA’s lead and switch from enforcing
drug laws to informing drug users how to avoid enforcement.

OSHA Administrator John Henshaw enthusiastically
defended the cost saving decision to never again help workers.
“We must not let others distract us from our mission and
objectives. The biggest challenge will be to stay the
course.”

Earlier this year OSHA stopped members of the National
Education Association and other terrorist organizations affiliated
with the AFL-CIO from accessing the OSHA website on
workplace inspections. This highly sensitive, public domain,
data is now only available from 8 am to 6 pm (EST) from
Monday through Friday when most workers cannot use it.

OSHA will change to meet the security demands of the
Homeland, announced Henshaw, responding to the Bush
Administration determination that unions are terrorist
organizations. Workplace inspectors will be replaced with web
designers and internet librarians. OSHA will become the first
Federal Virtual Agency, existing only as a website
virtuallyosha.gov.
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